
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education:  934-4372 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 
Web site:   stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph    December 30 & 31, 2017 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend 

The Epiphany of the Lord 

January 07, 2018 

First :  Isaiah 60: 1-6 

Second : Ephesians 3: 2-3a, 5-6 

Gospel  : Matthew 2:1-12 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sun      Dec  31 9:00 AM No CCD Classes K-8 (F) 

Sun      Dec  31 6:30 PM No Confirmation Class 

Tues     Jan 02 1:00 PM Mass @ Golden Crest 

Tues     Jan 02 1:00 PM Communion @ MCNH 

Tues     Jan 02 1:15 PM Adoration (T) 

Tues     Jan 02 2:00 PM Communion @ Mt. Ridge 

Tues     Jan 02 6:30 PM No RCIA (Christmas break)  

Fri        Jan 05 10:00 AM Communion@ NHVH 

Sun      Jan 07 9:00 AM CCD Classes K-8 (F) 

Sun      Jan 07 6:30 PM No Confirmation Class 

Sun      Jan 07 6:30 PM Teacher Dinner & Round Table 

Offering  Dec. 24 

Loose Money 2,425.00 

In Envelopes 2,521.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 270.00 

Masses 265.00 

Donations 10,000.00 

Christmas Flowers 314.00 

Bldg Fund (Jesse Carroll) 100.00 

Christmas 4,549.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 20,444.00 

Retired Religious 52.00 

This Monday is not only New Year’s Day but also 
the Feast of the Motherhood of Mary, a Holy Day. 
The Parish Office and Food Pantry will both be 
closed Monday, January 01. 

Our New Year’s Schedule is not 
the same as Christmas. We will 
have our usual weekend Masses 
(Holy Family Sunday). We have two 

Masses for New Year’s: Sunday at 4 PM in Frank-
lin and Monday at 9:30 AM in Tilton. Because it 
falls on a Monday, Mass attendance is not obliga-
tory, but there is no better way to start the New 
Year. 

300 Club  
Congratulations to our December 

winners: 
  

 
 

 $100.00  -  Mark Williams   #116 
  

 $ 50.00  -  Clayton Gassett #128 
  

 $ 25.00  -  Carol Edmunds #025 
  

Our thanks to all club members who help us pay our 
bills.   May God repay your kindness! 

Time to Register for Summer Camp 
Camp Fatima for boys and Camp Berna-
dette for girls are now accepting registra-

tion for the 2018 summer season.  The camps locat-
ed in the Lakes Region of New Hampshire and of-
fer a diverse program of land and waterfront activi-
ties for children ages 6 to 15.  The camps not only 
offer a great chance for children to have fun, they 
also help them learn new skills and grow socially, 
emotionally and spiritually, creating memories 
which last a lifetime.  Register early because the 
camps do fill up very quickly.  For more infor-
mation contact call 603-364-5851 or at in-
fo@bfcamp.com. 

Nursing Home Ministries.  We could use some help 
with the nursing home ministries.  If you are a Eucha-
ristic Minister and would like to help with commun-
ion visits at one of the nursing homes, we could use 
your help.  If you are not a Eucharistic Minister we 
need help at the Merrimack County Nursing Home on 
the third Tuesday when Fr. Ray celebrates Mass.  We 
are in particular need of people who are willing to 
sing in our small (and dwindling) choir.  The music is 
important to the residents!  Give us a call in the office 
at 934-5013 if you are interested.   

God always leads us to where we need to 
be, not where we want to be! 



MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.         Dec     30 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Nelson Sylvestre & Megan Burley by Michelle 
All Parishioners 

Sun.        Dec    31 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 
            4:00 PM (F) 

Feast of the Holy Family 
Lorraine & Frank Bonk by Jean & Family  
Bertha Paquette by her Family 
Lorraine Sorette by Andy & Family 

Mon.       Jan    01 
             9:30 AM (T) 

Solemnity of Mary, Holy Mother of God 
Wilfrid E. Gagnon by his Family 

Tues.      Jan    02 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Sts. Basil the Great & Gregory Nazianzen 
Clara Simpson by Meri-lynn Banton 

Wed.       Jan    03 
                8:00 AM (F) 

Christmas Weekday 
Susan Jacobs Bishop by Maddie 

Thurs.       Jan    04 St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 
No Mass 

Fri            Jan    05 
                8:00 AM (F) 

St. John Neumann, Bishop 
Yvette Shaw by her Family 

Sat.          Jan    06 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Jesse Carroll by the Parish 
Marjorie Bennett by her Family 

Sun.        Jan    07 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

The Epiphany of the Lord  
Michael Richard by the Tilton Mercy Meals Group 
Louise Reed by Rose Archambault 

Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn in memory 
of:   
St. Paul’s:  Harry Shandelaris by Joan & his Children 
St. Mary’s:  Leo & Celeste Labrie by the family 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Carol Seely 520-5235.  You 
can also write in your request in the book at ei-
ther church.  

Prayers Requested 
Cardinal Bernard Law 

Norman LaRoche 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for January: Reli-
gious Minorities in Asia:  That Christians and other 
religious minorities in Asian Countries, may be able 
to practice their faith in full freedom. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
New Year’s Resolutions:  Once upon a time, people 
took this seriously.  They would give up alcohol, ciga-
rettes or gambling; they would start a diet or join a health 
club.  The really determined ones would stick to it for a 
month, while those with good intentions barely lasted a 
week.  Maybe that’s why so few people even bother any-
more.  And yet, the purpose is still there: we still need to 
do something to rid ourselves of our bad habits or to 
take on some good habits. God gives us a new year 
(each year?) so we can renew our efforts at becoming 
better persons.  It’s an opportunity we shouldn’t waste! 
Might I make a suggestion?  How about taking on a res-
olution that requires less will-power,  has a positive im-
pact on the lives of others and  will not make you feel 
bad if you mess up? I’m talking about a daily resolution, 
one you could renew each morning and try to carry out 
during that day.  Something like putting a smile on one 

person’s face that day, or identifying one item of good 
news from the TV or newspaper that you would share 
with three people, or doing a good deed for someone 
who obviously could use your help or spending 15 
minutes a day listening to a lonely person.  I’m sure you 
could come up with a whole list of other short-term ef-
forts that would make you a better person as you made 
the world a better place.  If you managed to do it 300 
times, 100 times or just 20 times in the next 365 days, 
your friends and neighbors would have benefitted from 
at least that many acts of kindness.  I say at least that 
many because you know as well as I do what happens 
to acts of kindness: they get paid forward!  
So who knows how much good your New 
Year’s resolution could accomplish?  I bet 
it’s a lot more than going alcohol or to-
bacco free for a week or spending a 
month  at the gym! 

Liturgical Ministers  - Epiphany of the Lord       January  06  &  07,  2018 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Marilyn Plourde 
Maurice Laroche 

Mark Lemire Alan Cushing 
Ayden Cushing 

James & Jesse Potter 

Lectors Mark Williams 
Tim Stangroom 

Jeannie Petrin Bob White Ken Merrifield  
Meri-lynn Banton 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Sandra Burney 
Claire Wallace 
Gerry Chenel 
Joe Landry 

(H) 
(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Deacon Tom 
Carol Lemire  
Kathleen OôBrien 

(C) 
(C) 

Barbara Proulx 
Ceil White 

(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Deacon Tom 
Doug Bickford 
Donna Bickford 
Judy Cloutier 

H) 
(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Greeters Betty Meyerhoefer   Connie 
Forest       Bette Femenella 

  Peg Halm 



No Assembly #638 Meeting this week. 
SAVE the Date:  the Christmas Dinner for the 
Fourth Degree will be held on Saturday, January 

20th.. Please note that we have a “dinner fund” for anyone 
who feels they cannot afford this special night with spouses 
and fellow Knights. Help us by reaching out to anyone who 
may not be on email or not thinking of attending. If you 
could use help, please contact Faithful Navigator, Tim 
Stangroom at 603-934-6782. We want to see as many there 

as possibleΦ 

WINTER AT ST. GABRIEL’S 
Snow Cancelation: we don’t cancel Mass be-
cause of snow.  As long as there is one person 
in church besides the priest, we can have 
Mass.  The rectory is just a few feet from the 

church (in Franklin).  Tilton is just 3 miles away. 
Parking: We will clean our lots as soon as possible 
after a storm.  Please be careful on the walkways and 
driveways. 
Handicap Access:  There are a half dozen handicap 
spaces at each Church.  Please leave them for those 
who need them and please park so that you don’t take 
up more than one space.  Use the ramp to enter the 
church: it’s the first thing we salt & sand! 
Entrances: most of our entrances are cement or gran-
ite. Both surfaces are slippery and hard to keep safe.  
Watch your step!  If you find icy spots, tell someone or 
spread sand or salt.  There is a bucket inside every 
doorway.   

Day of Adoration and Prayer—The Knights of 
Columbus Councils in our area are jointly sponsoring 
a 24 hour Day of Adoration with the intention that our 
Nation return to a “Culture of Life.”  Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament will be at St Mary of the Assump-
tion Church at St. Gabriel Parish, 16 Chestnut Street, 
Tilton, NH.  Adoration will begin at 7 PM on Thursday, 
January 18 and end with a Holy Hour from 6 to 7 PM 
on Friday, January 19.  If you can commit to an hour 
or more with Jesus, please call Bill Driscoll at 603-528
-6109.  Participating churches are Belmont, Bristol, 
Franklin, Henniker, Hillsboro, Meredith, Penacook, 
Plymouth, and Tilton. 

The Volunteer Income Tax Assistance 
(VITA) program needs ‘intake specialists’ 
and tax preparers for the upcoming tax sea-
son.  Low and moderate income families 
avoid costly tax preparation fees and claim 

helpful tax credits with this service.  You need not have 
previous experience just computer aptitude, a willingness 
to learn, and can volunteer some time from late January to 
mid April.  Training and software are provided starting 
November 6.  To volunteer please contact Cathy Dumais at 
603-528-4295 or cdumais@metrocast.net. 



CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Brian LaValley  603-219-6138 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Tim Stangroom   603-934-6782 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 03246 
Web:www.HolyTrinityNH.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - 
Adoption/Maternity Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - 

Food Bank 
St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
At Merrimack County Nursing 
Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan - Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan  
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 


